
Council of the District of Columbia 
Committee of the Whole 
Notice of Public Roundtable 

The John A. Wilson Buildin 

CHAIRMAN LINDA W. CROPP 
ANNOUNCES A PUBLIC HEARING 

BY THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE ON 

BILL 16-585, "CLOSING OF PUBLIC ALLEYS IN SQUARE 743N9 
S.O. 04-12457, ACT OF 2006" 

FFUDAY, JANUARY 27,2006,10:30 AM 
JOHN A.-WILSON BUILDING, ROOM 412 

1350 PENNSYLVANIA AVENUE, NW 

Council Chairman Linda W. Cropp announces a public roundtable by the Committee of 
the Whole on Bill 16-585, the "Cl,osing of Public Alleys in Square 743N7 S.O. 04-12457, Act of 
2006." The public roundtable is scheduled for Friday, January 27, at 10:30 am, in Room 412 of 
the John A. Wilson Building, 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW. 

Bill 16-585, introduced by Councilmember Jack Evans, would close two 8-foot-wide, 
east-west alleys in Square 743N, which is bounded by L Street SE, M Street SE, New Jersey 
Avenue SE, and 1" Street SE, in Ward 6. The applicant for the alley closings is Faison, which 
requests the closing to facilitate development of a mixed use project consisting of two130-foot- 
high buildings: (1) a 226,000 square foot, 240-unit residential building at the corner of 1" and L 
Streets SE; and 2) a 263,000 square foot office building with ground floor retail fronting 1" and 
M Streets SE. 

Lndividuals and representatives of organizations who wish to testify at the public 
roundtable are requested to telephone Aretha Latta, Administrative Assistant to the Committee of 
the Whole, at 724-8 196, by e-mail at alatta@dccouncil+ washington.dc.us, or by fax at 202-724- 
7139, and furnish their names, addresses, telephone numbers and organizational affiliation, if 
any, by the close of business on Wednesday, January 25,2005. Witnesses should also provide 20 
copies of their written testimony at the hearing or submit one copy of their written testimony by 
Wednesday, January 25,2005. Each person presenting verbal testimony may be limited to 5 
minutes in order to permit each witness an opportunity to be heard. 

Written statements for the record are encouraged and will be made a part of the official 
record. All statements should be submitted to the Committee of the Whole, Council of the 
District of Columbia, John A. Wilson Building, 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Suite 410, 
Washington, D.C. 20004. 




